

Kupidabin News Update April 2020

Dear Wilderness Friends.

We have closed our doors and all bookings have either been cancelled or postponed until further notice and/or advice from the Australian Government that business may resume once again. Whilst we now have been afforded this time to be able to reflect, resolve and recreate programs that would reinvigorate Kupidabin Wilderness.

We all, are very much aware of the recent call for us to stay home and stay safe, because of the Global Contagion, though on the brighter side of things this time has allowed us to catch up with land maintenance and plan our programs, once the contagion has been laid to rest.

Peace Fire Ceremony continues to be held on the 7th Day of every month at 7pm at Kupidabin Wilderness, and until restrictions are lifted from 2 people physically attending please light a candle at home and join with us in prayer for all those affected in so many ways by CV and pray for the end of this insidious virus.

Proposed Programs and New Beginnings For your comments

Purification Ceremony: <u>Protective Combinations</u>: Of aromatics, were used during the Great Plague, to drive out sickness from the cities in Europe. In London houses and workplaces were fumigated with aromatics on a daily basis and this reportedly protected the citizens. In this instance the Protective Anointing oils welcomes those onto this sacred country, and to stave away sickness whilst prayer appeals to Creator for healing.

<u>Sacred Anointing Oils:</u>It was believed that a certain combination of essential oils were used to anoint kings and leaders: priests also used them for healing purposes. This combination is a symbol of your faith in Creator and of Creators ability to cleanse and make things holy.

(Bookings are essential for these two ceremonies)

High Tea: Celebrating our new beginnings.

Full Moon Drumming Circle Revival: Including teaching for beginners with new drums.

Spiritual Healing Circle: Guest Healers/Speakers (Monthly)

Mandala Ceremony: Revealing prominent issues that hold us back from creating the abundance that is our birthright.

Nature Bush Workshops: Breath and tuning into nature and understanding the sacredness of Country.

Vacation Care Programs: Primary School Students (Holiday programs)

Astrolight Healing: (Star Energy to Mother Earth and all those living with and on her).

Yoga & Healing Retreats: Utilising natures energy to sustain and empower.

Annual Festivals

Musical Share Day: Music is the universal language, come share your sound with us on this glorious day. Day Festival

Mind Body Soul Festival:Complimentary Therapies, Psychic Readings, Spiritual Healings. (Day)

Cultural Family Festival: (Weekend)

Revive Fairy Festival: May (Celtic Tradition)

September (Spring Equinox)

Revive Fairy Birthday Parties: The Fairy Garden has been brought back to life with gentle TLC and rain from Grandfather Sky.

Bush Bingo: Fundraiser project on hold until further notice.

If anyone would like to volunteer to help plan and/or implement any of these proposed programs please call Maureen 0402 092 741 or email info@kupidabin.org I would love to hear from you.

More details and dates will follow when we are given the all clear. All Costs will be available when advertising is viable.

Take care and keep safe.

Love and Blessings to all Maureen

P. S We are looking for volunteers to help reclaim more of our land to build a 'New Labyrinth' with rocks from our catchment area.